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VOX 75 Board Meeting

Monday 11th June 2018

The Renfield Centre Glasgow
1) Present

Dougie Pickering
Chairperson





Pauline Bradley
Vice Chairperson





Andrew Muir

Secretary





Colin Murchie

Treasurer





Chris Evans

Member Director




Annette Calder
Member Director

 



Amanda Ritchie
Member Director





Jacqui Jamieson
Member Director





Barry Gale

Non-Member Director

Apologies


Alastair Simmons
Member Director





Eddie Lennon

Member Director





Kate McCormack
Advisor

In Attendance

Wendy McAuslan
Development Coordinator





John Steel

Administration Officer
Welcome

The Chairperson, Dougie Pickering welcomed everyone present.

2) Conflicts of Interest

There were no recorded conflicts of interest.

Empathy DVD

Wendy McAuslan took the opportunity to show the completed DVD after which several comments were made including;
a) Budget to provide training and show the DVD

b) Colin offered to speak to both Glasgow and Edinburgh Universities with a view to showing the DVD to students.

c) Wendy to meet with See Me regarding funding.

d) Amanda indicated that she has experience as a trainer and offered to meet with See Me.

e) It was said that perhaps out user groups would also be interested in obtaining a copy.

3) Minutes
The minutes of the last board meeting held on 9th April 2018 were formally approved on the motion of Colin Murchie and Chris Evans.

4) Matters Arising

a) Wendy gave an update on this year’s Moving Minds Exhibition at the Kelvingrove Art Gallery which saw an attendance of just over 400 people. The date this year was changed to coincide with Mental Health Week.
b) Wendy also informed the Directors that in order to conform with the new GDPR policies, all VOX members had been notified and asked if they were still happy for VOX to keep their details in our database. This was also an opportunity to correct or add any corrections.

c) Questionnaire

d) Launch of Drill Project

e) Contact organisations regarding free places at events.

5) Forming Consultations

(Formation of content and process to sign off)
a) Forming consultations
b) Difficulty in focussing

c) How do we form content, focus groups

d) Tribunal focus group

e) Government consultations should be checked by someone for relevance

f) Dougie intimated that we have difficulty regarding capacity

g) Jacqui suggested that board members could check relevance. 

h) Dougie suggested that that perhaps a sub group could be set up which should involve the membership.

i) Chris indicated that the worry was that perhaps a board decision would not reflect the voice of the membership.

j) Barry suggested that the response should be from the members meeting.

k) Barry should put down a proposal on compulsory treatment.

l) It was decided that a member of staff should check the government website for relevant consultations and put them in an email to the board.

6) Discussion Paper – what we can provide.

Discussion paper

Outline for a “What we can provide” Policy (potential leaflet)
We are looking at developing an Internal Policy for how staff work with individuals who come to get support from VOX, a “What we can provide” Policy. Often individuals get in touch with us in relation to complex individual advocacy issues/or when complaints to other organisations have been unsuccessful. The staff team require an internal policy (and possibly a leaflet) to cover the level and type of support we can provide. 
This is to ensure our members get what our organisation is set up for, staff are clear what is expected from them, and that if we have any complaints we can have a record of what has happened etc.

To include the following areas;

 
· Making sure we have clear boundaries e.g. appointments system after initial contact (sometimes people just turn up which causes difficulties if we have other meetings to go to deadlines) 

· Explaining collective advocacy/what VOX can/can’t provide. E.g. we can see if others have experienced a similar issue and take forward (when possible). We often can’t take forward an individual’s complaint/concern when it is very specific. 

· Offering solutions when/where we can, for example contact details for individual advocacy/mental welfare commission, explanations of policy papers, support the development of groups, provide training etc.

· Provide an adequate level of support given our size and focus (we are aware there will not always be agreement about what adequate levels are)
· Maintaining dignity/respect towards members throughout the process.

· Documenting support provided on a basic template.
· Seeking immediate help for members when they are clearly distressed.
Wendy informed the board that during the course of Mental Health Week last week we had a number of people who turned up at the door seeking help and also phoning the office every day. It was suggested that we produce a leaflet indicating what we can do for people. Jacqui suggested that we should seek funding for a peer support worker who could deal with these sorts of enquiries. Andrew intimated that enquiries could be made to Psychiatric Rights Scotland through himself. Chris suggested that there should be suicide training for staff. Colin intimated that in Inverness people can be sent straight round to the Samaritans. Pauline suggested that we should have collective training in mental health first aid with trade unions, she also suggested that we should have a long term strategy and a brainstorming session was required.

7) Project/Staff updates

a) Consultation survey to be uploaded to facebook and webpage.

b) Drill Project being launched on 13th June 2018

c) Disability access – impact on mental health.

d) Research Collective Group

8) Inspiring Scotland Update

Wendy gave a detailed report on her meeting with a representative from Inspiring Scotland. On the subject of governance it was decided by the board that in future 5 board meetings per year would be sufficient.

9) Application for Membership

The application from Mohammad Abdulrazzaq was approved by the board.
10) The next board meeting to be held on Monday 13th August 2018 in     Glasgow rather than previously decided in Perth.
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